Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 21st January 2010

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Bob Scarfe		
Tony Dunn					Erica Forbes

The meeting started at 7.00pm

Apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from Jackie, Mortiboy, Peter Webb and Richard Honey

Minutes of the Meeting on 10th December 2009 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
As the putting up of the Christmas lights causes a few problems it was agreed that the Parish Council would ask Wye Business Association for the contact details of the commercial firm they use to put up their Christmas lights and obtain a quotation for Brook.  Cllr Alcock agreed he would do this.

Wyecycle
The Clerk reported on the current situation with Wyecycle to the Council following conversations with Cllr Andrew Wickham, Kirsty Hogarth from Ashford Borough Council and correspondence from Richard Honey.  The Parish Council agree with the principles set down by Ashford Borough Council and Kent County Council but feel that the residents of Brook should be asked for their views on the new charges being made by Wyecycle.  A questionnaire is to be produced in conjunction with Wye Parish Council.  Ashford Borough Council has suggested siting some recycling banks in Brook should Wyecycle not continue, it was agreed that this idea remains negotiable but the outcome of the questionnaire is required initially.

Tree Warden
The Tree Warden had produced a report which was circulated and a copy will be kept on file along with some photographs produced showing the tree that has been removed as agreed but also the lower branch of a tree next to it showing some signs of disease.

Ward Councillor
The Ward Councillor was not present at the meeting.

The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheque Number 000591 for electricity used for the Christmas lights (£20) and a donation towards the maintenance of the Church Clock (£75) to Brook PCC was written for £95, and Cheque Number 000592 for re-imbursement of a gift for Mr Kemp following his assistance with erecting the Christmas lights was written for £10.

Any Other Business
Bob Scarfe reported that the kerb next to the entrance to the school has been pushed up and is unsafe and the lay-by by the school has sunk, the Clerk is to report these issues to Kent Highways Services.

The Councillors agreed that they could meet Cllr Wickham on either the 8th or 9th of February in the afternoon – the Clerk will confirm arrangements with Cllr Wickham, Councillors will meet at the Village Hall.

It was reported that there had been a near miss at the school this week – this area remains a problem for all involved.

Tony Dunn reported that he had been approached by 2 residents asking why more is not made of the website.  The Clerk explained that residents need to provide items for inclusion on the website as she needs to be told about events or news from Brook in order to upload it.  Residents are asked to inform the Clerk about news items or dates for the diary and the Clerk would be pleased to add these to the website.  The Clerk was also asked why Brook website had not had as many hits as Wye – the Clerk explained that this was down to the number of times people clicked on the Brook website and was not under her control.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 18th February 2010, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 8th February, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.55 PM.

